MINUTES COUNCIL MEETING DECEMBER 04, 2013 7:00 p.m.

In compliance with N.J.S.A. 10:4, Open Public Meetings Law, notice was given to two newspapers and posted, that a council meeting of the Mayor and Council was scheduled for Wednesday, December 04, 2013 at 7:00 P.M. The Municipal Clerk took the roll call and showed that all were present. The Engineer Mr. Basehore and the Solicitor Jack Kennedy were also present.

Motion made by Councilman Whalen, seconded by Councilman DePrince to adopt the November 21, 2013 meeting minutes which included the Executive Session, with all Council voting aye.

Old Business:

None.

New Business:

Kevin and Danielle Braun, owners of proposed The Barber Shop and Family Hairstyling business were present which is located in the prior Barber Shop located at 312 West Evesham Avenue, B. 1.03, L. 9 and 10. The owners have purchased the property. This is their first time owning a business. Hours were expanded to 9a-8p weekdays and 8a-6p on Saturday, being closed Sunday. They plan on opening this week. All inspections and approvals had been received. Motion was made by Councilwoman Martz, seconded by Councilman Michielli to approve the business license. All Council voted aye.

There was no transfer resolutionald be requested through the Borough Clerks Office by completing an Open Public Record Act Request Form. Contact us

Councilman Whalen read the Treasurer's Report, lonal information.

Councilman DePrince stated the police were receiving the new county supplied radios. A motion was made by Councilman DePrince, seconded by Councilman Michielli to adopt Resolution 2013:179 to authorize the execution of the Memo of Understanding required by the County to receive the radios and take ownership in the care and maintenance of the same. All Council voted aye.

The Clerk asked for action on the irrigation and well proposals for the recreational complex. A motion was made by Councilman Whalen, seconded by Councilman DePrince to adopt Resolution 2013:180 to award the irrigation proposal submitted by Irrigation Systems by Doug in the amount of \$13,614. and the well drilling proposal from Walker Well Company for \$9.560. All Council voted aye by roll call vote.

A motion was made Councilman Wilson, seconded by Councilman DePrince to adopt Resolution 2013:181 to waive any municipal fees associated with the upcoming new ambulance signs at the Magnolia Ambulance Building. All Council voted aye by roll call vote.

Committee Reports:

Councilman DePrince reported the hours would be changing for the some of the Special Officers due to the new Special Officer. A motion was made by Councilman DePrince to authorize the change in hours with Councilman Michielli making the second for Resolution 2013:182, with all Council voting aye.

Councilman Whalen confirmed the employee safety meeting will take place on December 13, 2013 at 11:30 am here at the Borough Hall.

Councilwoman Bonamassa reported leaf collection was still taking place. There were no recent sewer issues. The DPW report was made available to all in the dropbox. The possibility of new computers is being reviewed at this time.

Councilwoman Martz stated the Historic Commission is still very interested in the upcoming 100th Anniversary of Magnolia.

Councilman Michielli stated his committee was all set for the holiday activities.

Councilman Wilson reported the Fire Marshal has completed all his inspections and all went well.

The Engineer stated he was reviewing a sample ordinance for street openings. He was also working on the safe route to school grant closeout. He was working on the do not block box for Evesham and Lakewood intersection.

The Solicitor reported the WalMart meeting would not take place until 2014.

The Mayor reported Mr. Kite of the Magnolia Ambulance retired from the ambulance. A proclamation was presented on behalf of Mayor and Council at the December ambulance meeting.

Motion was made by Councilwoman Martz, seconded by Councilman Whalen to open the meeting up to the public with all Council voting aye.

Melissa Hansen was present to check on the status of her previous request of her company utilizing the Community Center for 11 weeks during the summer for a day camp. Councilman Whalen stated he would review the idea and report back to her. The time period would be June 16 to August 31 from 7am to 6pm.

Motion was made by Councilman Michielli, seconded by Councilwoman Martz to close the public portion with all Council voting aye.

Motion was made by Councilman Whalen, seconded by Councilwoman Martz to approve the payment of the bills totaling \$550,113.25. All Council voted aye by roll call vote.

Motion was made by Councilman DePrince, seconded by Councilwoman Martz to adjourn the meeting. All Council voted aye.



Official copies should be requested through the Borough Clerks Office by completing an Open Public Record Act Request Form. Contact us at (856)783-1520 for additional information.